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From: Riverkeeper [info@Riverkeeper.org] on behalf of marian rissenberg 
[dr.marian@rissenberg.com]

Sent: Thursday, November 21, 2013 2:55 PM
To: RulemakingComments Resource
Subject: Docket ID NRC-2012-0246

 
Nov 21, 2013 
 
Secretary U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission Rulemakings and Adjudications Staff Washington, 
DC 20555-0001 
 
ATTN: Secretary Rulemakings and Adjudications Staff, 
 
I am extremely concerned about the following inarguable information: 
 
-    Indian Point sits in a more densely populated area than any other 
U.S. plant, with more than 20 million people living within 50 miles. 
 
-    The plant sits adjacent and nearby to State designated significant 
fish and coastal wildlife habitats. 
 
-    Since at least the 1990s, radioactive toxins such as tritium and 
strontium-90 have been leaking from at least two spent fuel pools at Indian Point into the 
groundwater and the Hudson River.  The pools at Indian Point are already compromised and are 
sure to continue causing environmental impacts in the future.  For example, in January 2007 
Strontium-90 was detected in four out of 12 Hudson River fish tested. 
 
-    Parts of New York City's drinking water supply, which provides 9 
million New Yorkers with unfiltered drinking water, are less than 15 miles away from Indian 
Point. 
 
-    Indian Point sits at the intersection of two active earthquake 
faults; these faults could produce upwards of a 7.0 magnitude earthquake, which Indian Point 
was not initially built to withstand. 
 
-    Indian Point's spent fuel pools, which were never designed to hold 
the nearly 2,000 tons of toxic waste now stored at the plant, are highly vulnerable to 
terrorism and accidents. 
 
It is clear that the nuclear waste stored at Indian Point poses a unique risk, which warrants 
site-specific examination. 
 
It is imperative for NRC to conduct a legally sound and complete environmental review as 
mandated by the U.S. Court of Appeals.  This review must not generically waive off critical 
risks and impacts associated with the prospect of centuries of nuclear waste storage and 
individual reactor sites, and must fully consider site-specific concerns, as well as all 
feasible alternatives and mitigation measures, including not licensing/relicensing plants in 
order to avoid the production of any additional waste, and requiring the expedited removal of 
spent fuel from pools and into dry casks to reduce safety risks of pool storage. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Respectfully, 
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Dr. marian rissenberg 
125 Katonah Ave 
Katonah, NY 10536-2136 
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